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“From the end of the earth will I cry unto thee, when my heart is overwhelmed; lead me to the rock that is 
higher than I.” (Psalm 61:2)

 Greetings from Delta Junction, Alaska,  
       What a time this is!  None of us could have ever imagined what has taken 
place in the past several months.  But isn't it wonderful to know that the God we 
serve, not only knows about it, but also knew about it before the foundation of the 
world?  What a wonderful God we serve. "O give thanks unto the Lord, for he is 
good: for his mercy endureth for ever." Psalm 107:1, "Great is our Lord, and of 
great power: his understanding is infinite." Psalm 147:5.  We can rest in the loving 
arms of our Heavenly Father. He is in control of it all. 
        Just like most of you, we have had to change the way we do 
ministry.  Services have been interrupted and home visits are limited as well.  But 
God has opened other ways to minister to the people here in Delta Junction.  We 
have learned to be more flexible and to be open to other methods of ministry that 
in the past we knew were available but were not being utilized.  But if we will let 
God do the leading, we will be amazed at what He will and can do when we will 
stop limiting Him by our lack of faith.   
       As many of you know, we used to have services at the assisted living center 
here in Delta Junction.  Sadly, the center has been closed now for almost two 
years.  But one of the ladies that prepared the meals for the residents worked 
almost every Sunday.  She would sit in the kitchen and listen to my sermons. We 
would talk with her and give her a Gospel lesson each week that she 
worked.  After the center closed, we saw her occasionally around town.  Last 
December, we met her at a hotel in Fairbanks the day before we flew to 
Cordova.  She had recently been diagnosed with cancer and was beginning 
treatment.  I prayed with her and talked with her about God and His love and care 
for her.  While we were in Cordova, she had a fire and lost her home.  We called 
her from Cordova and again when we returned to Delta.  A month ago, she lost 
her Dad to a heart attack. She has been through so much and her battles 
continue.  Two weeks ago she called to share her burden regarding family 
problems.  I talked with her and she allowed me to pray with her.  I have written 
all this to tell of God's grace, His mercy and His wonderful love.  On the Friday 
before Easter, she called me again.  When I asked her how I could help her, she 
said, “I need to be saved”.  What a privilege it was to lead her to the Lord.  That 
afternoon I took her a Bible and some other materials to help her get started in her 
walk with God.  Nancy has been in contact with her and we are planning to work 
with her more when Nancy returns from visiting her parents in North Carolina. 
Our contact will be limited for a while due to her cancer treatment, her weakened 
immune system and the social distancing mandates.  Please keep her in your 
prayers as she starts her new life with Christ. 
      Nancy and I are grateful for all your prayers and support. We do not take it for 
granted because we know many of you are struggling financially as well.  We 
want you to know that we appreciate all that you do for us.  We are so blessed to 
have friends like each of you that pray for us and support us financially.     
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